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Mr Waid Crocket 
General Manager   
Upper Hunter Shire Council 
PO Box 208   
SCONE  NSW   2337 

 
                     12/11148 

Attention: Mathew Pringle 

Dear Mr Crocket 
 

 

Planning Proposal Mareeba Road, Parkville PP_2012_UPHUN_004_00 – Gateway 
Determination Extension 

I refer to Council’s request for the above planning proposal to be finalised and note the 
outstanding objection of the Department of Primary Industries in relation to the proposed 
amendment. 

The planning proposal was due to be completed before the 3 August 2014.  

In the circumstances, I have determined as delegate of the Minister for Planning, under 
section 56(7) of Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, to alter the Gateway 
determination dated 27 July 2012(and since altered) for the proposed amendment. The 
Gateway Determination is altered to delete condition 4 and replace with a new condition 4 
"The timeframe for completing the LEP is by 3 February 2015".  

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, I have arranged for Mr Trent Wink from 
the Hunter office to assist you. Mr Wink can be contacted on (02) 4904 2716. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
29 October 2014 
 
David Rowland 
General Manager 
Hunter and Central Coast Region 
Planning Services  
 


